
Monday, August 16, 2021

August PTF Meeting: Cornerstone Christian School 

Attendees: Chelle Valivaara, Shiree King, Sara Hess, Teri Lynn Schrag, Krystal Hartmann, Haley 
Lester, Kelly Friesen, Tami Wittrock, Jennifer Talarico, Dave West, Lyndsay Phillips, Becky Newman, 
Martina Niemeyer, Jon Hood, Trisha Baker, Carissa Vansickle, Sarah Connelly, Julia Kruger, Andrea 
Pfahl, Chance Therkildsen, Jaclyn Therkildsen, Matt Milligan, Sarah Milligan, Derek Fugate, Heidi 
Klaassen 

Meeting began at 7:04pm 

- Financial Review: Shiree King gave an update on the financial statement. Ending 

balance from the 2020-2021 school year was $8,860.04 with a net profit of 
$1,910.04.  The 2021-2022 proposed budget was presented with a few changes to 
include $2,850.00 in non-routine expenses of soccer goals, flags, and fence cups. 
Tami Wittrock moved to approved and Sarah Milligan seconded the motion.  
2021-2022 budget was unanimously approved in accordance with PTF by-laws and 
procedures. 


- Prior Meeting Minutes Review: Chelle Valivaara proposed minutes to be approved 
from the month of May.  Becky Newman moved to approve, and Haley Lester 
seconded the motion.


- PTF Organization/Structure: 


• Introduction of PTF Board Members: Chelle Valivaara-President, Haley Lester-Vice 
President, Tami Wittrock-Secretary, Shiree King-Treasurer, Krystal Hartmann-
Community Coordinator.


• Each PTF event will have a coordinator to oversee the event and organize 
volunteers.


• Many volunteers are still needed for the many events planned this year.  Contact 
Krystal Hartmann if you are interested in getting plugged in.


- Post Event Analysis:


• Back to School Picnic: Ideas for improving this event next year include spreading 
teachers out more, adding grade of students/kids to names tags, new event 
venue with more space and a central location (American Heroes Park, Base Lake), 
changing time to later in the day or maybe even Saturday evening.  


- Upcoming PTF Events :


• Overview of 2021-2022 PTF Events Presented: See Attached Sheet
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- New Ideas:


• Submit new ideas on our PTF page using the on-line form.


• Trisha Baker suggest the idea of Pizza Hut’s Book-It Program and a Parent 
Prom organized by Junior/Seniors as a fundraiser for their prom.


• Lyndsay Phillips suggested looking into Thrivent to sponsor an event at CCS.


• Shiree King has PTF t-shirts available to purchase for $10.


Shiree King motioned to close the meeting and Tami Wittrock seconded the 
motion.  Meeting adjourned at 8:23pm.
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